
Speedwatch Report 

Parish Council 21st April 2022 

 

During March the number of sessions run by the group was a bit above average, we ran 

31sessions during the month, totalling 16 hours, those sessions recorded 122 speeding 

vehicles from 4121 passing vehicles, the fastest speed recorded was 54mph, one vehicle was 

untaxed. 

Nine of those sessions did not record any speeding vehicles, those were mostly at school drop 

off or pick up times, which is encouraging, BUT also six sessions recorded over 10% of the 

vehicles speeding, which is less encouraging. 

We ran two sessions at the same times as Burwash sessions. Twelve further sessions had to 

be cancelled, five because of rain, seven because operators were unexpectedly not available. 

There were three vehicles on the repeat list last month, another vehicle was recorded by 

Burwash that Etchingham had recorded on two previous sessions, three drivers were reported 

for abusive behaviour. 

We have not yet received the overview of Sussex CSW groups for March. 

The full summary of Etchingham sessions for February and the Sussex groups overview can 

be viewed on the Parish Council website. 

Cllr. Colin Boylett, Speedwatch Co-ordinator. 


